Present were Roland Sallada, Oliver "ndrews and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Roland Adams came in to complain that the road crew had not as yet corrected the beaver situation on his property. he Selectmen spoke to Almus Chancey later in the evening and he promised to take care of the situation promptly.

Mr. George Philibotte came in to question whether the septic existing system on his newly purchased property has been State approved. The Selectmen suggested he check with the State Pollution Board, since this system was installed before State regulation

Raymond Eldridge applied for position of Town Hall custodian.

The Selectmen have 3 applicants and will make appointment $^{\rm S}$ ept. 2.

The Selectmen will meet with Robert Boulter Tuesday Aug. 31 9:00 am to review the Town Hall repairs.

The Highway Safety Committee met with the Weare Committee regarding the sponsoring of a new ambulance.

Roger Hartleb dropped by to check on delinquent taxes on a house he sold to Linda Gagne.

Mrs. Richard baBranche called to inform the Selectmen that her neighbor, Mrs. Roy Young, threatened to sue because of the LaBranche's erection of a fence between the properties, which Mrs. Young claimed was blocking her view.

Roland called Mrs. LaBranche and informed him that the fence was about six feet tall and was erected for the purpose of safety for the swimming pool.